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GOVERNMENT RELATIONS 

November 13, 2023 

The Honorable Thom Tillis The Honorable Tedd Budd 
United States Senate  United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510  Washington, DC 20510 

The Honorable Deborah Ross The Honorable Valerie Foushee 
House of Representatives House of Representatives 
Washington DC 20515  Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Senator Tillis, Senator Budd, Representative Ross, and Representative Foushee: 

This is in response to your September 6 letter to Postmaster General DeJoy concerning the mode 
of delivery for addresses within the Research Triangle Park (RTP) in the Durham area. 

Officials at U.S. Postal Service Headquarters and our North Carolina District continue to work 
with the RTP Foundation and RTP tenants on establishment of centralized mail delivery for 
addresses within the RTP.  Postal Service officials met with RTP Foundation representatives and 
RTP tenants on September 29 to discuss the planned mode of delivery conversion. 

Completion of the mode of delivery conversion is contingent on multiple factors, including receipt 
of assigned street addresses from the local government; receipt of tenant election to convert to 
centralized delivery; incorporation of new street addresses within the Address Management 
System; receipt of a valid Change-of-Address order from tenants authorizing centralized mail 
delivery; installation of cluster box units; and execution of a mode of delivery agreement, among 
other things.  The Postal Service will continue to coordinate with the RTP Foundation and RTP 
tenants through this process. 

Thank you for your inquiry regarding mail delivery service in the RTP.  If I can be of assistance 
with other postal issues, please let me know. 

Sincerely, 

Scott R. Slusher 
Director, Government Liaison 


